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Dear NN

Thank you for your email of 28 July requesting:

1. The resettlement grant as at 2022 payable to those who have served over 12 years but have
left before pension entitlement under AFPS 75,

2. The resettlement grant as at 2022 payable to those who served over 12 years and have left
before the EDP under AFPS 05,

3. The resettlement grant as at 2022 payable to those who served over 12 years but left before
the EDP for service under solely AFPS 15.

| am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

A search for the information has now been completed within the MOD and | can confirm that
there is not an accrued right Resettlement Grant. All Service personnel are enrolled in the
Armed Forces Pension Scheme (AFPS) 15 and therefore paid an AFPS 15 Resettlement Grant
when they leave service.

Due to a delayed Armed Forces Pay Review Board there are currently no revised rates for
2022. The MOD will continue to pay the 2021 rate until a new rate is implemented, which is
expected to be towards the end of August/September 2022.

The Resettlement Grants currently in payment applicable to Officers and Other Ranks who give
Full Pay Service on the Active List on or after 31 Mar 2021 are as follows:

Officers: £16,597 Other Ranks: £11,344
The grant is payable only to those who are leaving service after nine years for Officers, and 12

years for Other Ranks. It does not apply to those members of the AFPS who are leaving on
Immediate Pension terms and is not payable in addition to a pension.



If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first
instance.

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you
can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance
team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-
IR@mod.gov.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40
working days of the date of this response.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to
the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information
Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until
the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be
contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow,
Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner
can be found on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/.

Yours sincerely

Defence Business Services Secretariat



